MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 4, 2012 MEETING

The Meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m. at the Florence Unified School District - Anthem K-8 Library, 2700 N. Anthem Way, Florence, Arizona.  The Meeting was properly posted within the boundaries of the District and a phone number of 1-800-920-7487 was provided for individuals residing within and without the District to appear telephonically for the meeting. The Meeting was called to order by President Vinson Dobson.  President Dobson and Directors Ty LeSueur and Assistant Secretary to the Board Larry Pfeiffer appeared telephonically at the meeting.  Others present were General Manager Kent Pace and District Counsel Stephen Cooper.  No member of the public was present.  

Given there were no public attendees at the meeting, the Welcome and Introductions 

were dispensed with.  

The next item of business was approval of the Minutes of September 13, 2012.  A motion
was made by Ty LeSueur and was seconded by Vinson Dobson.  Thereafter the Minutes were 

approved.


The next item of business was the General Manager’s report.  General Manager Pace stated the Dam rehabilitation is now approximately 36.5% complete.  The contractor currently claims there are two main issues delaying construction:  project specifications for rip rap and central filter material.  

General Manager Pace also reported that NCRS was very timely in making reimbursement to the District.  General Manager Pace also informed the Board that NRCS has typically reimbursed the district within thirty (30) days of submitting a payment request.  At present there is only one outstanding payment request pending (which was submitted to NRCS approximately one (1) week ago).


The next item of business was an Executive Session which commenced at 4:17 p.m. and 

adjourned at 5:11 p.m.  President Dobson reconvened the regular meeting of the Board at 5:11 p.m.

The next item of business was the consideration of a Special Meeting in January to address any outstanding construction issues by the Board.  

Vinson Dobson moved, and Ty LeSueur seconded, a motion authorizing the General Manager to set a Special Meeting of the Board in January 2013.  Thereafter, this matter was approved by the Board.  

The next item of business was Director reports.  No Directors had any reports.


The next item of business was other business that may become before the Board.  There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:14 p.m.

RESPECTULLY SUBMITTED this _____ day of December, 2012.

______________________________________

STEPHEN R. COOPER, Attorney for 

MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT
